
MILLVILLE BORO MINUTES 

                 Date: December 17, 2024 

                 Time of meeting: 7:00 p.m. 

                 Place of meeting: Boro Hall 

 

The stated meeting of the Millville Borough Council was called to order by President Bower at 7:00 p.m.  Also attending 

the meeting were Council Members Jen Bodnar, Ron Girton, Jim Spangenberg, Wendy Wagner, Vice-President Jeff 

Reese & Mayor Craig Omlor. Michele Boone was absent. 

 

Employees in attendance:  Borough Manager Lutcavage, Superintendent Woolcock 

 

Guests in Attendance:  N/A 

 

Officiating in Prayer – Mark Messner 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held November 19, 2024 were accepted and approved.  The Treasurer's Report that 

includes the check register and the Profit and Loss Reports were accepted and approved.   

 

Motion by Wendy Wagner 2nd by Ron Girton.  Motion Carried 

Motion:  To accept minutes and financial reports 

 

Motion by Ron Girton 2nd by Jim Spangenberg.  Motion Carried 

Motion:  To authorize payment of bills as presented 

 

Police – Report submitted. 

 

Street Committee – Batten Lane and the swale on Center Street by Ron Girton’s house have been fixed.  

 

Sewer/Water Committee – Leak on Third Street.  

 

Finance Committee – discussion on 2025 budget. Resolution to increase sewer/water rates was passed. Budgets were 

accepted.  

 

Motion by Jim Spangenberg 2nd by Ron Girton. Motion carried. 

Motion: adopt resolution increasing the water and sewer rates.  

 

Motion by Jeff Reese 2nd by Wendy Wagner. Motion carried. 

Motion: Adopt the 2025 General Fund budget as presented. 

 

Motion by Wendy Wagner 2nd by Jim Spangenberg. Motion carried. 

Motion:  Adopt the 2025 Sewer, Water, Liquid Fuels, Pool and Park budgets as presented. 

 

Park Commission – Christmas in the park was well attended. The committee did a nice job. Send Letter to committee. 

 

Secretary Report – For anyone up for reelection petitions will be available to circulate beginning on February 18, 2025. 

Fire Company wants to replace the retaining wall between pool and baseball field where the train track is. This work is 

needed to continue to run the train. 

 

Good of the Community: Jim brought up the drain on Wanut St. It is causing an icy mess at the intersection. Mike will 

talk to the owner of the property to let them know they cannot drain onto the street. There is a storm drain there that they 

can divert the water to. 

Skip announced that the council would go into executive session immediately upon the completion of the  monthly 

meeting to discuss a personnel matter. 

 

Time of Adjournment:  at 7:12p.m. a motion was made to adjourn by Jen Bodnar 2nd by Ron Girton -  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Beverly Lutcavage, 

Borough Manager 


